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GCA Meetings  
Wheels to Africa, GCA election 

Monday, May 6 
Glencarlyn resident Dixie Duncan will talk about Wheels to Africa (WTA) at the upcom-

ing GCA meeting, Monday, May 6, 7:30 p.m. in Carlin Hall. Wheels to Africa is a volun-

teer 501(c) 3 organization found by Duncan’s son Winston, that collects bicycles for 

needy communities in Africa and America. It is also a platform for developing youth 

leaders. WTA seeks to  perpetuate a commitment to aid those who are less fortunate.  

 

GCA will also hold elections for GCA officers and committee members. 

GC Branch Library Avoids Being Cut From County Budget 
The Glencarlyn Branch Library has survived another Arlington 

County budget that could potentially have closed the facility.  

The County Board did not include what County Manager Mark 

Schwartz, called an “optional proposal to eliminate services at 

Glencarlyn” in its 2020 financial plan, adopted April 23.   

Board Member Libby Garvey said  over the next year, the county 

needs to “take a holistic look at what exactly the library of the 

21st century is going to look like” — and include the public in the 

process.   

Board Chairman Christian Dorsey said  April 2 there will be fur-

ther discussions with staff and the Schwarz about the future of 

the Glencarlyn Library in the context of delivering services at the 

west end of Columbia Pike.   

Board members now understand “how critical Glencarlyn Li-

brary is to the many communities that need it most,” said Julie 

Lee, president of the Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association.  

The library can play a “vital role in the development and enrich 

         See Library on page 3 
 Elizabeth Martinez makes a case for keeping Glencarlyn Branch Library 

         Photo: Gerald Martineau 

Lots of Kids at the First Spring GC Spring Fun Event  
By Julie Lee 

Photos: Gerald Martineau 

Glencarlyn seems to be blooming babies.  

Dozens of children and their parents came to GCA’s 

first ever Spring Fun event at the library (r. Owen 

Hondel, 2, displays his Easter Eggs). Master 

Gardener Judy Funderburk assisted the little ones 

in planting vegetable and sunflower seeds.  

The children painted and decorated their flower pots.  

Librarian Clea Counts read stories and a big banner wel-

coming spring was made. Then the children headed over 

to Carlin Hall for a big Egg Hunt. It was a wonderful 

community event. Hopefully the first of many this year. 

       More photos on p. 4 
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GCA Officers 

email: gca_exec@glencarlyn.org or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President 

 Julie Lee 808-384-4954 

Vice President 

 Alex Hecht 703-671-9171 

Secretary 

 Noah Cohrssen 703-229-5532 

Treasurer 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

Neighborhood Contacts 

Neighborhood Conservation Delegates 

 Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933  

 Peter Olivere (Alt.) 703-626-2520 

Civic Federation Delegates 

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

 Sue Campbell 703-931-4098 

 Dixie Duncan 703-919-0570  

 Doug LeRoy (Alt.)  703-845-9657 

 Jeff Liteman (Alt.)  202-246-5485  

 Brian Cavey (Alt.) 703-820-0242 

 Ryan Donlan (Alt.) 215-704-0463  

Carlin Hall Reservation  
 Arl.Parks & Recreation          703-228-4747, 

Option 2  

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster 

 Doug LeRoy  703-845-9657 

Village View Editor  

 Bill Pritchard  703-931-2168 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Area Chair/Block Captain Coordinator 

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

Glencarlyn Email Updates 

 Doug Leroy  703-845-9657 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator 

 Julie Lee   808-384-4954 

 gc_volunteers@glencarlyn.org 

 

 

Glencarlyn Web Site 

www.glencarlyn.org 

Carlin Hall  

5711 S. 4th St. 

President’s Corner 

By Julie Lee 

President, Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association  

What a month it has been!! Our community spent weeks force-

fully united in defense of our library.  Many of us came together 

on the library patio to welcome Spring. (You can read about both 

these events on the front page of this Village View)…. And Vir-

ginia won the NCAA basketball championship!  

Whether in struggle or celebration, it is gratifying to see our 

neighborhood come together with such a sense of community.  I 

hope this is something we can build on. Thank you to the many people who took time to 

write powerful emails and letters to the County Board. It is a testament to the love we 

have for our library, and the importance of keeping it open- always.   

I was overwhelmed with the turnout of young, beautiful families at our Spring Fun. 

There were so many babies, dozens of excited little ones planting and painting and hunt-

ing for eggs.  Introductions were made and hopefully new friendships formed by both 

children and adults. When we come together we can make things happen and do good. 

Soon we will embark on a community project to clean up and improve the park end of 

1st St S. This is an idea that came out of our Neighborhood Conservation Survey last 

fall. We will continue to closely watch County plans for the Virginia Hospital Center 

(VHC) Property on Carlin Springs Rd. GCA is forcefully calling for a community en-

gagement process before the razing of the existing structures, and we will continue to 

monitor that situation. Our recently organized tree committee is working to preserve 

and protect our priceless large trees and increase our tree canopy.  There IS power in 

numbers.    

Our biggest and best neighborhood gathering is fast approaching. Glencarlyn Days are 

June 7-8, with some new and exciting activities planned for Friday night.  We hope 

this will encourage more families to attend both Friday night and Saturday events.  No 

need to worry about cooking or picking up something for a potluck.  We are having a 

Friday night Community BBQ, where all of the food is provided. There will be fun ac-

tivities for all and free ice cream for the kids. 

Please plan to attend the memorial dedication in honor of David Backus in 

the Library Garden, immediately following the Saturday parade.  

In closing I want to acknowledge and thank neighbor and attorney Eric Anderson. Eric 

researched Gen. Burdett’s will and the library trust document and provided us with 

valuable information.  And he did this pro bono.  By the way, Eric is a Virginia grad.  

Did I mention that UVA won the NCAA basketball championship? WAHOOWA!!! 

United We Stand 

Village View Editor Sought 
GCA is seeking a new editor for its monthly neighborhood newsletter, The Village 

View. This 12-page publication provides Glencarlyn residents with information im-

portant to the community, covers issues from school boundaries to traffic safety, and 

highlights notable happenings and individuals in the neighborhood. The Village View 

also features annual events such as Glencarlyn Day, the Winter Light celebration and 

the latest community building activity, Spring Fun. The newsletter comes out nine 

times a year with breaks in summer and winter. Please consider taking on this impor-

tant position. If you are interested or have any questions, contact Julie Lee at 808-

384-4954 or email: jfblee@aol.com. 

mailto:gca_exec@glencarlyn.org
http://www.glencarlyn.org
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This is the slate of candidates thus far nominated for Glencar-

lyn Citizens’ Association offices. Others may be nominated 

from the floor prior to the vote, which will  take place at the 

May 6 GCA meeting in Carlin Hall. 

Only paid-up members of the GCA are eligible to run and vote. 

For President….Julie Lee* 

For Vice-president…Alex Hecht* 

For Secretary…Noah Cohrssen* 

For Treasurer…Tim Aiken*  

For Neighborhood Conservation Delegate…Kathy Reeder* 

For Neighborhood Conservation Alternate…Peter Olivere* 

 

For Civic Federation Delegate (4) 

Peter Olivere* 

Tim Aiken* 

Sue Campbell* 

Dixie Duncan* 

For Civic Federation Alternate (4) 

Doug LeRoy* 

Jeff Liteman* 

Brian Cavey* 

Ryan Donlan* 

    (*Incumbent) 

Library from page 1 

ment of the West Columbia Pike corridor and continue  to serve 

the many communities and residents,” Lee said. ”   

Schwartz, in his budget message, described the branch  as the 

“most geographically isolated” in the system with the lowest 

number of checkouts of material in 

the Arlington library system. He said 

it  serves a relatively small number of 

nearby residents” while  “other more 

populated areas ... are underserved.” 

Glencarlyn residents at an April 2 

budget hearing said that the manager 

did not consider other important uses 

and services of the branch.  

Those include internet access, meeting 

space for tutoring, a gathering place 

for community events, and access to books and wifi for students 

who might not have access to such services.  

Glencarlyn resident Elizabeth Martinez said the library is near 

library to three Arlington public schools with “more than 2,000 

         See Library on page 9  

Glencarlyn Day, the neighborhood’s biggest annual event, is fast 

approaching and preparations are underway.  There is a full 

schedule, listed below. 

We are very excited about the Community BBQ at Carlin Hall on 

Friday night June 7. We will distribute a Glencarlyn Day Flyer 

about a week before with more details and will post the informa-

tion on the website glencarlyn.org by early-May.  The success of 

our Glencarlyn Days activities depends on your participation.   

As you can see, we have lots of activities planned, so we need 

lots of volunteers.  If you can help in any way, even if only for 

a couple hours, please contact Julie Lee directly at 

jfblee@aol.com or call 808-384-4954.  

You can also sign up on Sign-Up Genius:  

www.signupgenius.com/go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-2019. 

         See GC Day on page 4 

Candidates for GCA Offices Ready for May 6 Vote 

GCA President Julie Lee  

at the April 2 hearing 

Glencarlyn residents rally to keep their library. 

         Photo: Gerald Martineau 

David Backus Memorial Dedication  

Mark your calendars and plan to at-

tend the memorial dedication in honor of 

David Backus.  The ceremony, appropri-

ately part of Glencarlyn Days activities, 

will be in the Library Garden, on Satur-

day, June 8, at approximately noon — 

immediately following the Glencarlyn 

Day parade. 

Backus , who died Dec 12, 2016., was a 

native of Glencarlyn, where members of 

his family have lived since the 1890s . He 

was active in Glencarlyn Citizens’ Asso-

ciation affairs and served as GCA presi-

dent. He  also wrote a popular column for 

The Village View, Remembering Glencar-

lyn, about his life and times in the neighborhood.  

David Backus serving 

Glencarlyn Day pan-

cakes . 

Photo: Gerald Martineau 

Glencarlyn Day Just Around the Corner  
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New Glencarlyn Park Shelter Ribbon Cutting May 4 

An official ribbon cutting at the new Glen-

carlyn Park Shelter #2 is scheduled for 1 

p.m. Saturday, May 4.   

Construction was finished in plenty of time 

for the June 8 Glencarlyn Day Pancake 

Breakfast.  

The entire community is invited.  

Speakers and special guests include leader-

ship from the Parks and Recreation Dept. 

and members of the County Board. 

The old shelter had deteriorated over the 

years and needed replacing. 

SPRING FUN INDEED!! 
Photos: Gerald Martineau 

GC Day from page 3 

For more details on  specific assignments and the kinds of help 

needed go to the Glencarlyn Volunteer link on glencarlyn.org 

home page.  

Schedule of Events 

Friday June 7 

  Community Barbeque at Carlin Hall - Food, fun, games 

and activities on the grounds of Carlin Hall.  Free ice cream for 

the kids at 8:00pm. 

Saturday June 8 

Pancake Breakfast in Glencarlyn Park  

Glencarlyn Parade - The theme this year is “Story Book 

Characters Come to Life”.  

Moon Bounce and Sno-Cones at Carlin Hall 

Ball Sellers House - Visit the oldest house in the County  

and see the new exhibits and activities. 

Tours of the Community Garden – Tour the garden with 

a master gardener or just stop by to ask questions about your 

own gardening problems. 

Hot Dog Roast at St John's - It just wouldn’t be Glencar-

lyn Day without hot dogs on a charcoal grill. 

House Tours - We will have several homes on the house 

tour.   

Library Open House - Stop by  and see the displays of his-

toric Glencarlyn material.  Join in the activities kicking off the 

summer reading program.  

Photo: Gerald Martineau 

Aoife Cahill and Rosa Drake to decorate the 
paper on the art table with “Spring Has 
Sprung."  

Anastasia Quinn, 5, decorates 

a flower pot.  James Evans, 4, reaches for a 

colored egg 
R:  The garden gate is opened and 

kids and their parents rush onto 

the Carlin Hall playground to 

hunt for plastic Easter Eggs  

 Adam and Lauren 

Mann watch as 

their son Isaac, 6, 

dance as the 

crowd sings 

Happy Birthday 

to him.  

Ben and Alyssa 

Bouffard cele-

brate the occasion 

with son Bray-

don, 2 1/2 weeks 

old  
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View from the Garden 

 

By Wendy Mills 

Master Gardener 

Master gardeners at the Glen-

carlyn Library have been 

renovating the garden beds 

along the parking lot. As the 

growing season progresses, 

local residents will see dozens 

of new plantings and a more intentional, holistic de-

sign that highlights native plants.   

The parking lot beds have evolved over the years 

to include an eclectic collection of native and non

-native perennial shrubs, flowers, grasses and 

bulbs, many installed by interns as part of their 

Master Gardener certification.  

Over the years, the beds have changed. Sections 

have become shady as the oaks and sweet gum in 

the cemetery have grown. In the beds themselves, 

plants have matured, some have become aggres-

sive, reseeding liberally, while others have underper-

formed or died due to the challenging conditions—

cars, foot traffic and intense weather. 

The renovation underway will honor the past by in-

corporating a selection of plantings from each of the 

intern beds into a new design that emphasizes com-

plementary and contrasting swaths of colors, textures 

and shapes across the length of the parking lot. Once 

completed, plants found in eastern woodland, 

meadow and cottage garden landscapes will be on 

view with appropriate signage. 

Highlights from the new garden plan, a copy of which 

will be available in the educational box on the garden 

patio, include: 

· New structural plants: Ceanothus americanus 

(New Jersey tea), awarded 2019 Wildflower of the year 

by the Virginia Native Plant Society; Itea virginica 

‘Merlot’ (Virginia sweetspire ‘Merlot’) and Comptonia 

peregrina (sweet fern). 

· Edibles: Asparagus, low bush blueberries, okra 

and rhubarb. 

· Grasses: Schizachyrium scoparium (little 

bluestem), Tridens flavus (purpletop grass) and 

Elymus hystrix (bottlebrush grass). 

· Three types of blazing star: L. spicata (dense 

blazing star), L. scariosa (blazing star) and L. 

pilosa (grass-leaf blazing star). 

· New ground covers: Zizia aurea (golden 

Alexander), Conoclinium coelestinum (blue mist-

flower) and Phlox subulata (moss phlox). 

Plants have been selected with an eye to creating a 

welcoming environment for birds, butterflies, pollina-

tors and other wildlife.  

Newcomer sweet fern, for example, supports 64 spe-

cies of caterpillars—the larval stage of butterflies and 

moths—which are nutrient dense foods that provide 

birds with a huge proportion of their diets. 

Funding for renovating the parking lot beds is possi-

ble thanks to money raised from the library garden’s 

annual Spring Celebration and Autumnfest and the gen-

erosity of master gardener volunteers and  community members. 

Parking Lot Beds at Library Get Major Re-do 

Glencarlyn Yard Sale  
Needs Organizers  

GCA is looking for volunteer organizers for a community-wide 

Yard Sale to be held on Saturday, May 18 or Saturday, June 

22. If you are willing , please contact Julie Lee 808-384-4954 

or jfblee@aol.com .  

GCA will handle advertising: signs and notices in the newspa-

per and on Craig’s list. We will also print a map showing the  

participating homes .  

If you want to set up your own table at Carlin Hall, 5711 4th St 

South, you may reserve a space.  

Helianthus divaricitus & 

Solidago caesia 

Zizia aurea—new ground cover 

Blazing Star 
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By Robert Swennes 

Director, Field to Table 

 The Lubber Run Farmers Market, soon to open its second sea-

son on Saturday, April 27,  is part of an effort to encourage 

healthy eating throughout Northern Virginia by Arlington-based 

non-profit Field-to-Table, Inc.: https://field2table.org/. 

The market was launched in late May 2018 by the Arlington For-

est and Buckingham Community civic associations following a 

presentation by Field-to-Table. Located at the Barrett Elemen-

tary School, 4401 N. Henderson Road, it will run Saturdays 8 

a.m. until noon, from April 27 through November.  

At least l6 vendors are expected to participate. Offerings range 

from fruits and vegetables to meat, eggs, bread, and locally 

brewed coffee. There are also French pastries, and ethnic cui-

sines that have gained a strong following among market-goers. 

Produce  changes with the seasons. For example, asparagus gives 

way to strawberries, followed in succession by corn, cantaloupe, 

peaches, and apples. See the produce calendar at:  

https://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org/produce-calendar/. 

Those interested in serving on the market committee should 

email info@field2table.org. Please put Lubber Run Farmers 

Market in the message heading. 

Lubber Run Farmers Market to Launch its Second Season 

Clea Counts, children’s librarian at Glencarlyn 

Branch Library since last September, has been 

transferred to the Westover Branch. 

The Glencarlyn community is “confused and 

outraged” by the transfer, GCA President Julie 

Lee said in an April 4 message to Diane Kresh, 

Arlington County Public Library director. 

“Just since she arrived in September, she has 

held 57 programs, compared to 29 last year, 

with 1200 attendees vs. 640 — all heavily at-

tended by residents from other neighbor-

hoods,” Lee said 

Kresh replied in a message that “We regularly 

transfer staff at all levels among library loca-

tions for a variety of reasons.”  

“Another experienced, full-time children’s 

librarian will begin work at Glencarlyn the 

day after Clea’s transfer to Westover,” she 

said. “There will be no lapse in service to the 

Glencarlyn branch.”  

Glencarlyn Children’s Librarian Reassigned to Westover Library 

Clea Counts   Photo: Gerald Martineau 
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Remove Invasive Plants at Long Branch  
Join other volunteers in removing invasive plants at Long Branch 

Nature Center the third Sunday of each month from 2 – 4 p.m. 

This program is coordinated by Steve Young, Glencarlyn resi-

dent and Arlington master naturalist. All volunteers are wel-

come and don’t need any prior experience,” he said. “walk down 

to the Nature Center and look for the group gathering in the 

parking lot area. Invasive plants are non-native weeds that 

cause harm to native plants and wildlife. One of the worst is 

English Ivy, Young said. For the most part, the invasive plants 

are pulled up or cut, and incidental trash also is collected. For 

more information go to: 

environment.arlingtonva.us/events/2565-2019-04-21/. 

Subscribe to Glencarlyn Updates 
Get email with information about neighborhood’s fast breaking news and reminders about major activities. To subscribe, send your 

name, email address and home address to: gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 
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Library from page 3 

students, including some from the county’s most 

economically disadvantaged populations. Martinez 

said officials and teachers from those schools 

(Kenmore Middle, Carlin Springs and Campbell Ele-

mentary) attested to the library branch’s value to 

their students.  

She quoted a teacher who said, ‘Many of our stu-

dents come from families without cars and this is the only walk-

able resource they have  — especially for the students that don’t 

have internet at home.” 

Charlie Robertson cited the educational benefits of the 

branch he enjoyed growing up and said he hoped to pass 

those benefits on to his son. 

Mary Beth Corcoran said she was “shocked that a world class 

community like Arlington would even consider closing a li-

brary.” 

On another issue, Lee asked the board why Clea Counts, chil-

dren’s librarian at Glencarlyn , was transferred to Westover after 

less than a year at Glencarlyn. (see story on page 6).  

Charlie Robertson 

   Photo: Gerald Marti-

neau 
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Glencarlyn Kids for Hire 
Gage Buchanan, 16 - lawn mowing, weed trimming, leaf raking and will pet-sit. — 703-929-4036. 

Lucas Codispoti, 16 - babysitting, walking and care of dogs/cats, and general yard work. —  703-310-8715  

Elise Eclarinal, 10 - mother’s helper, 703-772-4429.  

Cassidy Green, 16 - babysitter —  703-969-6643, or greencolleen@gmail.com. 

Connor Green, 13 - babysitting. —  703-969-6643, or greencolleen@gmail.com 

Holly Porter & Gaby Colston, 11 - Mothers helper, plant sitting, dog walking, Pet feeding — 571 215-0922  

Caroline Grotos, 12 - babysitting/mothers helper, dog walking, pet and plant sitting.— 703-998-0114, egrotos@msn.com. 

Mira Hougen, 14 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), pet sitting, plant sitting, mother's helper.— 703-650-8334 (E), 703-867-2934 (K). 

Max Jamieson, 13 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care, yard work — 703-402-8162 (Max) 703-819-3074 (Missy). 

Will Jamieson, 12 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care, yard work — 703-819-3074.(Max) 703-819-3074 (Missy). 

Laine Kelly, 15 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), mother’s helper, pet sitting/walking. Call or text — 703-647-0175. 

Brady Krohl, 12 - lawn mowing/yard work, pet care and babysitting/Mother's Helper — 703-347-3026, 703-862-4938 ,chandikrohl@hotmail.com. 

Lily Elaina Link, 16 - dog walking, pet sitting, plant watering, babysitting (Red Cross certified) — 571-212-4179 

Braeden List, 16 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), dog walking, pet sitting — 571-279-9020. 

Maya McCarthy, 13 - Red Cross certified for babysitting & pet sitting. Call/text — 703-400-9440 or email mayam1215@gmail.com. 

Tiara McGowan-Jones, 16 - Pet sitting, dog walking, and plant sitting. — 301-325—9285. 

Isaiah Phifer, 14 - pet sitting, dog walking - contact 585-309-0881 or sasimons21@gmail.com  

Ellie Trumpfheller, 12 - pet sitting, dog walking, Red Cross certified in babysitting and mothers helper — 571 214-2049 or 

lynne.trumpfheller@gmail.com - 202-431-1743  

Harry Wolfson 16 - mowing lawns, dog walking, snow shoveling and baby sitting — 703-820‑6191 or 703-419-0840. 

 

If you are Glencarlyn resident, high school age or younger and would like to be listed as available for neighborhood jobs, please  

send your name, age, phone number, and job(s) you would like to perform to The Village View at gcaeditorial@gmail.com. 

 Parents,  please provide your contact information to the same e-mail address. 

mailto:greencolleen@gmail.com
mailto:greencolleen@gmail.com
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link to the GCA Calendar at the www.glencarlyn.org for GCA sponsored events.. 

Activities in the Glencarlyn Neighborhood 

625 S. Carlin Springs Rd., 

Arlington, 22204  

Call 703-228-6535 for information 

Hours  

Tuesday through Friday - 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.  

Saturday — 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Sunday — 1 - 5 p.m. 

Activities require pre-registration and fill up 

early. For more information go to the Arlington 

Parks and Recreation guide The Snag at 

arlingtonparks.us/snag 

Tiny Tots 

Ages: 18 - 35 months with adult. Each 

program has a theme for exploring and 

incorporating the park and its wildlife . Adults 

must remain with children during the entire 

program. $5  

Friday, May. 17  10 - 10:45 a.m. 

Saturday, May 18  10 - 10:45 a.m.  

Thursday, May 30 10 - 10:45 a.m.   

Preschool 

Ages 3 to 5. Preschoolers can actively explore 

their natural world.  Adults must remain with 

children during the entire program. $5 

Butterflies 

Thursday, May. 16  1 - 2 p.m.  

Friday, May. 17   4 - 5 p.m.  

Tuesday, May. 28   10:30 - 11:30am  

Thursday, May. 30  1 - 2 p.m.  

Native American Spirits Campfire 

Saturday, May. 11, 7 - 8 p.m. 

Families. Register children and adults; children 

must be accompanied by a registered adult. The 

program at the Long Branch amphitheater will 

be filled with entertaining activities which may 

include stories, special animal guests, games, 

songs and of course, S’mores! Meet at Long 

Branch Nature Center. $5  

Spring Native Plant Sale 

Saturday, May. 4, 1 - 4pm 

A selection of plants accustomed to local 

climate and wildlife. Offering trees, shrubs and 

perennials in a Pre-order Sale. The order form 

can be emailed to you or pre-order your plants 

online at: registration.arlingtonva.us. There 

will be a wider selection on-site. Payment can 

be cash, check or credit card. (Rain date 

Sunday, May 5th.). Meet at Long Branch Nature 

Center.  

Fee per plant as marked. 

Spring Migrants for Beginners 

Sunday, May. 19, 8 - 10am 

Adults. Spring migration is underway and the 

woods in Glencarlyn Park are local stopovers for 

long-distance fliers. This walk is for new birders 

and others interested in getting a start on 

learning warblers, thrushes and other spring 

migrants. Teens 16 and up are welcome, but 

must be accompanied by a registered adult. 

Meet at Long Branch Nature Center. $10.  

Hours  

Monday and Thursday 10 a.m. - 9 p.m. 

Tuesday and Wednesday 1 p.m. - 9 p.m. 

Friday and Saturday  10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Closed Sunday  

Under Twos Story time, Mondays, 10:30 

a.m. 

Needlework Group, 2nd & 4th Thursdays - 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

703-671-6834 

Sunday Service — 8 & 10 a.m. 

415 S. Lexington St. 22204  

Please Pay Your 2018 - 2019 GCA 

Dues-$15 
Your dues to the Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association help fund the Glencarlyn Day events, holiday parties, picnics, Village View 

newsletter, the glencarlyn.org website, our neighborhood directory and much more. Dues are for July 2018 through June 

2019. If you did not pay your dues on Glencarlyn Day please send them in now. 

Name ___________________________________________________    Phone______________________ 

Address ____________________________       email___________________________________________ 

Please add me on Glencarlyn Updates since I am not currently getting them  ________  (Yes or leave blank)  

I would like to volunteer for one of the upcoming Glencarlyn events _________________  (Option to add event name)  

Make checks payable to GCA — send to — Tim Aiken, Treasurer, 111 S. Kensington St., Arlington, VA 22204. 

If you aren’t sure if you paid, contact Tim at 703-820-0084. Dues increase to $15 beginning in the 2017-2018 fiscal year. 

St John’s Episcopal 
Church 

Long Branch  
Nature Center 

Glencarlyn Day  

Friday, Saturday, June 7 &  8 

Community Yard Sale 

Saturday May 18 or Saturday June 22 

GCA Events/Activities 

Glencarlyn Library 

http://glencarlyn.org/page8/page8.html
http://parks.arlingtonva.us/parksfacilities/nature-centers-programs/

